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Hello Lions, 
 

I am looking forward to an exciting year, of sharing ideas, visiting clubs, and being with Lions.   
Lions are you ready for a year of fun? 
 

Big Thanks to the Lions who stepped into District chair positions.  Every Lion makes our District 
stronger and by working as a team our District becomes stronger.  We all need to respect each other’s 
position and duties, but assist when needed and asked.  TEAMWORK makes everything work 
smoother. 
 

My District Governor goals are about Clubs and our District Lions. 
 

My first goal is to have clubs achieve the Club Excellence Award.  I will be bringing the form to club 
visits.  The form, with instructions, is easily attained off the LCI website and is a very well deserved 
honor for all clubs.  Go Lions! 
  
Zone Chairs will be setting up their Zone meetings and club visits.  Please attend Zone meetings as 
the chairpersons have stepped up to assist us, so let us show our support.    
 

Lots of things will be happening, more news coming soon.  Keep sending in pictures and do club 
reporting.  Lion Peggy Frank, again this year, is the District Administrator to help with assisting clubs 
with their reporting (if needed).  
 

Remember, We Serve!  “Together We Can!”  
 

DISTRICT 11 E1 ANNOUNCEMENTS 
●District Governor Jackie Glazier has announced the first District Cabinet meeting for Saturday, 
August 13, 2022 at the White Cloud Lions Den.  Coffee, cookies, and conversation, an opportunity for 
us to catch up with each other, from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  The cabinet meeting will start at 10:00 
A.M., a lunch will be served at noon, and the meeting will end by 3:00 p.m.  Remember all Lions are 
welcome to attend the Cabinet Meetings. 
Reservations for lunch must be forwarded to PDG Pete Conarty, District Secretary, at 
mlpjc@sbcglobal.net or call 989-859-5799.  The cost of lunch is $10.00.  If you are a chairperson and 
will not be attending in person at the cabinet meeting, please make sure your report gets e-mailed and 
copies will be available for attendees.  The reports will not be read but shared.  Thank you.  When 
giving reports in person, two item to remember, other Lions’ time while you are speaking and please 
share your own reports.  
●District 11E1 2022/23 Roster Books will be passed out at the Cabinet meeting. 
●Dues bills have been sent out to each District 11 E1 Club.  Club Treasurers should forward their 
dues to District Secretary, Pete Conarty – 2411 Brookfield Dr., Midland MI 48642. 

 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR JACKIE GLAZIER 
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 1ST VDG Jim Patterson’s Message 
 Here’s An Offer Too Good to Refuse! 

As I sit here pondering what I can do to assist the clubs in our great 
district in the coming year, I am struck by the enormous size of the 
issue.  Our District covers 39 clubs in 17 counties.  There are clubs with 
as few as 4 members and some with almost 60 members.  Some club’s 
fund-raising efforts are focused almost entirely on local causes while 
others donate heavily to the state and district projects.  To complicate 
my dilemma further, some clubs are situated in larger urban areas while 
others are rural.  The populations are a wide mixture of farmers, tourists, 
university students and staff, and both small and large businesses. 
It is obvious, even to me, that there is no “one size fits all” solution.   
During my club visits this past year I have generally avoided the usual 

topics of conversation.  We all know membership is important.  We all know that LCIF had a 
Campaign 100 going…and so on.  Instead, I have tried to “spread the word” on what programs are 
available to assist clubs in serving their communities.  And that is exactly how I envision my job as 1st 
Vice District Governor:  as someone who helps clubs accomplish their mission – whatever they see 
that mission being. 
So here’s the deal I’m offering:  I will come to your club to offer any information that 
you feel you need.  It could be informative like what programs are offered by the Lions 
of Michigan Foundation for clubs to use (and there are many!) or how to use the 
myLion app.  Maybe you’d like to use Facebook better or use a spreadsheet to set up 
a budget.  It could even be something like how to use a battery powered drill to mix 
five gallons of pancake batter.  I’m willing to try anything to help you succeed.   
You tell me what information or tools you need to make your club better and I’ll do my 
best to provide it in a way that is helpful to you.  Some stuff I’ll be able to do on short 
notice, other subjects may take some preparations so let me know as early as possible. 
You can contact me through the Message feature of the myLion app, my cell:  231-250-0925, email: 
pattersonjv@comcast.net or through Facebook messaging. 
Go ahead; take me up on my offer.  I dare ya! 
 
2ND VDG Robert Roebuck’s Message 

This will be a year of learning and working together!  
Over the next 2 years I will be in training to prepare to 
be a District Governor.  I will be visiting clubs in the 
District to become better acquainted with members, 
activities, and projects.  This will be an opportunity for 
Lions to share input to help motivate us all to grow and 
move forward in Lionism. Contact me at 
bob49342@chartermi.net or 231-972-8885 (H) or 231-250-1955 (C).   

 
Service Stories and submissions to “LIONS CONNECTIONS” 

(The Newsletter of District 11E1) 
We post club service stories and/or news under the “Club News” section of the District 11E1 
newsletter.  Has your story been shared?  Our District 11E1 newsletter is forwarded to Lions of 
Michigan for consideration in the LION PRIDE.   
Please submit articles in Word [Please no PDF files] and pictures in jpeg format as an attachment for the 
September 2022 Newsletter by August 22 to Lions Mike and Tina Hoy at hoym@charter.net or call 
989-832-8354.   
Any District 11E1 Lion can submit articles and/or pictures for the newsletter.  We encourage all clubs to 
participate as this is your newsletter!   

“LIONS CONNECTIONS” Editors 
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The State of our District 11E1 
Past District Governor Bill Bradfield Report 

At times it seemed to drag on and yet at other times it just flew by.  The following is a synopsis of 
things that we did accomplish: 
 Goal number One-Create the Karla Roebuck Award-Completed 
 Goal number Two-Assist all clubs with Recruitment and Retention-Completed 
 Goal number Three-Encourage our clubs to endorse and support Campaign 100-Completed 
 Goal number Four-Perpetuate our D.A.D. program and make it self-funded.  The Grant is 

depleted and we have completed one Diabetes cooking class in White Cloud and one in 
Cadillac Dinning With Diabetes and both were self-funded. 

 Encourage our clubs to support LCIF the way they have supported us, and we did.  We raised 
over $17,000.  124% more than the previous year. 

 We projected over 100 new members and we brought in 158. 
 When COVID stopped others, we adjusted and embraced change and certified over 14,000 

participants in the entire state with Diabetes classes and accomplished our training goals 
online. 

 We adapted to the worst Pandemic in our Nation’s History and moved progressively ahead by 
distancing, masking, and Zoom Meetings. 

 Our members were tenacious and persevered with their goals and received 11 awards in 
December and 13 more in April and May.  “We did it From the Heart” 

 We helped each other as Lions and all of the members in our communities.  
 We continued funding all of our great charities including Leader Dog, Paws With a Cause, Kids 

Sight, Hearing Aids, Hunger, Childhood Cancer, Diabetes, Allstate Band, Bear Lake Camp, 
Sight Conservation, LCIF, White Cane, Michigan LCIF, and more. 

 We initiated a social media program online with facebook, a first for us. 
 The Path of Leadership became very difficult to navigate with the trying times that we faced, 

but we persevered. 
 Our learning process to gain new skills will continue to grow in the future. 
 I wish the very best to all of our new officers in their upcoming term. 

I enjoyed my term serving all of you in both good and bad times.  As Lions, we never know how we 
will be called upon to serve in the future, but when we are needed “WE Will SERVE” once again. 
Sincerely PDG Bill Bradfield Jr.                             Recruitment + Retention = Healthy Lions Clubs 
 

Pictured are Gudrun Yngvadotier, Past President of 
Lions International, myself, and Dave Low.  We enjoyed 
the presentation that Gudrun gave at the International 
Convention last week on New Voices. 

 
This picture was taken at the state 
convention, left to right, PIP Joe Preston, 
PID Jenny Ware, and PDG Bill Bradfield. 
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CLUB NEWS 
BIG RAPIDS LIONS 

Big Rapids Lions Club Golf Outing 2022 fundraiser was 
held on June 15th at Clear Lake Golf Club.  The winning 
team was Mohnke's Funeral Home with Mike & Marti 
Mohnke with Team Score 40 for 18 holes.  There were 
eleven men’s teams and one men's and women's team.  
A fun time was had by all the golfers.  Lots of prizes were 
won with hole contests and raffles. 
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BALDWIN LIONS 

 
     
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wow! 
Congratulations! 
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MANISTEE LIONS 
 
MDOT Adopt A Highway 
Early this spring the Manistee Lions Club did 
our part to keep America beautiful.  We 
cleared trash from two miles of M-55 
Highway.  We picked up at least 20 bags of 
litter. 
 
 

 
 
Friends of Orchard Beach State Park 
Manistee Lions donated $400 to Friends 
of Orchard Beach State Park to help with 
purchasing all-access playground 
equipment. 
 
 
 

3-Day Fishing Tournament – Brat & Hotdog Concession During the 3-
day fishing tournament held the last week of June, the Manistee Lions 
ran the brat & hotdog stand.  We presented Manistee County Sport 
Fishing Association with a check for $500.  The contestants were 
happy to donate some of their catch.  Thanks to Lions Lorrie Manthie 
and Richard Veine, we garnered lots of Lake Trout and Salmon for the 
Lions annual Fish Boil.               Mick & Virginia at Concession stand.→   

           
Lorrie scored another fish.            Rich scored a Big fish. 
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The Manistee Lions Club once again held the Lions 
Fish Boil at 1st Street Beach during the Manistee 
National Forest Festival.  What a beautiful setting and 
the weather cooperated.  People were so happy that 
we were having the Fish Boil after two years of event 
cancelations because of COVID.  If you see a picture of 
grumpy looking people, it’s because they had to wait a 
little bit for the cooks to catch up with supply and 
demand.  I think it was worth the wait.  We didn’t get 
any complaints, only compliments! 

 
 

 King Lion Hotdog Cook and Butter Warmer 

     
Grumpy Guests Waiting for Fish 

 
 Fish Boil Awesome Cooks 
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STANWOOD LIONS 

Mecosta County  

 Volunteer of the Decade     

 2022 Dinner  
August 27, 2022, Saint Mary-Saint Paul Parish Center, 1009 Marion Avenue, Big Rapids, Michigan  

It is the hope of the Stanwood Lions Club, that by sponsoring this event, ten outstanding individuals 
will be further celebrated by the county they serve.  Thus, Ten Mecosta County Organizations have 
submitted their Volunteer of the Year to be honored at the dinner.  All will be recognized—one will be 
the Volunteer of the Decade.    
 

 Organizations are:                                                                                                                      
Big Rapids American Legion                                                                                                          
Mecosta Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 2335              
Big Rapids Lion Club #4661                          
Stanwood Lions Club #4713 
Chippewa Lake-Mecosta Lions Club #36798                                                                   
Morley Community Center                                                                              
Big Rapids Resurrection Life Church                                                                                            
Big Rapids Knights of Columbus #1300                                                  
Remus Knights of Columbus                     
Mecosta County Sheriff Posse  

                                           
6pm --- Doors open with hors d’oeuvres                                                                                                  
7pm --- Dinner (Swiss Steak) Cost:  $10:00  

Come celebrate the volunteerism and the organizations that help make Mecosta County a great place 
to live.  For tickets or information contact:  Jim Walls, Stanwood Lions Club, (231)796-2861;                    
Robert Roebuck, Chippewa Lake-Mecosta Lions Club, (231)972-8885; and Dave Hamelund, Big 
Rapids Lions Club, (231)796-3917. 

EDMORE LIONS 
The Edmore Lions Club acknowledged 
long time Lion Charles Miller with an 
appreciation plaque during their annual 
summer Lions family picnic.  Lion Chuck 
joined the Edmore Lions Club in 1963.  
He has been an important and active 
member of the club every year since. 

 Lions members pictured from the left to right.  Lion 
Jeramee Gilman, Lion Chris Miller, Lion Charles Miller,  
Lion Ron Griswold, Lion Lloyd Scoby and Lion Erv Moore.  
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KALEVA LIONS 
SAVE THE DATE!   SAVE THE DATE! 

THE KALEVA LIONS CLUB 
We are having a Quarter Paddle Auction 

Saturday September 17, 2022 
Proceeds going to our building fund for a new roof. 
More details to follow in next month's newsletter. 

 
 
EMPIRE LIONS 
Empire Lions Charter Dinner was held and the Empire Lion of the Year was named. 
Pictured are: 1. Lion Bob Chase honoring those Lions who have left us. (1747) 
                    2. Guests at the dinner. (1738) 
                       3. Pres. Rich Anderson presenting the Lion of the Year award to Lion Steve Wilson for 
his leadership and continuous support of Lions activities. (1749) 
Please find the links to the original images below. 

On Saturday, July 16, the Empire Lions will host a Chicken BBQ dinner as part of Empire Anchor 
Days. On August 7 the Empire Lions will hold their annual Auction and Yard Sale. Both projects help 

raise funds for our Lions projects. 

 IMG_1747.JPG 

 IMG_1738.JPG 

 IMG_1749.JPG 

 
MIDLAND LIONS 

  
   
August 1 – 5, 23rd Annual Hole‐In‐
One Fundraiser, Noon‐8:00pm, 
Currie Golf Course 
August 6, 34th Annual Midland 
Lions Chicken BBQ Fundraiser 
 

 
 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
White Cane Fundraiser Part II 

The next White Cane is September 15 & 16. 
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District Projects 
 

I would like to come and visit your club for a presentation.  Please contact me through 
Lions Mike and Tina Hoy at hoym@charter.net or 989-832-8354.   
Cowboy Hoy, Hearing/Assistance Dog 

SAVE THE DATE 
                 Retriever Fever is Back! 

Retriever Fever will be held at Acre Park (outside of John Ball Zoo) on Saturday, September 10. 
Join us to meet up with other dog owners and learn about Paws With A Cause. 

Last year we held our 
first friendly 
competition between 
Labrador Retriever and 
Golden Retriever 
owners to see who 
could raise the most 
support for PAWS in 
one afternoon.  And the 
Labs won!  Be sure to 
attend this year to vote 
for your favorite 
retriever!  I was there 
last year. Can you find 
me in the picture? 
 

USED HEARING AID DONATIONS 
Remember we accept used hearing aids of any age or condition.  All used hearing aids are recycled 
with one of the hearing aid manufactures.  Lions of Michigan Foundation is given credits to be used 
towards the purchase of new hearing aids.  Most Clubs collect hearing aids with their glasses.  If you 
have hearing aids for recycling give them to our Foundation Reps., your Zone Chairs, or Lion Peggy 
Frank at 616 217-6840 for pick-up.                                             
 

 
EYEGLASS MISSION TRIP 2022 

The eyeglass mission team is working hard to get our 
next trip ready.  We still have room for eye doctors and 
team members.  Our trip is scheduled for October 2022 
(destination Puerto Penasco, Mexico).  
 If you are interested in participating, you can 
contact PDG Harry Johnson at 231-745-4524 or 
lionharry1947@gmail.com for all the details. 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT FLOAT 
The District Float will be at its new home beginning August 2021.  The address is 8543 E 7 mile RD, 
Big Rapids, 49307.  Reservations still need to go through myself, using the form on the District 
website.  The float is available.  Whichever Club picks it up is responsible to return it promptly! 
Any questions, contact Lion Laura Johnson at 231-250-0537. 
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WE ALL EAT! 
We all eat breakfast, lunch, and dinner or supper, unless we are dieting and skip a meal.  Are you 
eating the same menu and need innovative ideas of what to prepare for these meals?  The Michigan 
Lions Service Foundation has come to your rescue.  They have a new cookbook with recipes from 
Lions across the state of Michigan.  Staying at home during COVID has encouraged more of us to try 
our hand at gourmet cooking and change our usual menu.  Cookbooks sell for $15.00 and can be 
purchased from your Foundation trustees Pam Schroeder or Pete Conarty.  If a club would like to sell 
them as a fundraiser, the Foundation will reimburse you $5.00 per cookbook for twenty plus 
cookbooks sold.  Flyer below. 
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